
 

 

7 July, 2017 
 
 
Secretary 
Senate Finance and Public Administration Committees 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA    ACT    2601 
 
Via Email: fpa.sen@aph.gov.au 
 
 
To the Secretary, 
 

Government Procurement (Judicial Review) Bill 2017 
 
Thank you for providing the opportunity for us to make a submission on behalf of our more 
than 70,000 members who create and make manufactured goods in Australia. 
 
Government procurement, when done correctly, provides a significant boost to local businesses 
and industries.  It supports jobs, innovation and growth – particularly for small and medium 
businesses as they try to grow and tap into new markets.  
 
Change is currently unnecessary 

The AMWU supports a transparent and easy to understand approach to procurement that puts 
Australian businesses first. We understand the need for judicial review to ensure that the best 
outcomes are achieved and that proper processes are followed.  
 
However, at this time there is no specific need to implement any judicial review under the 
international agreements to which Australia is a party.  The Trans-Pacific Partnership is 
extremely unlikely to come into force, given the decision of the US to withdraw and the Senate 
has so far refused to agree to the implementation legislation in any case.  Further, while 
Australia has submitted a bid to accede the Agreement on Government Procurement, that 
process is still underway. 
 
As such, it would be wise to wait until there is a clear requirement for Australia to develop 
judicial review before such a measure was put in place.  This is the only way to ensure that the 
mechanism that is developed actually meets the requirements set out in any future agreement 
we may reach. 
 
Problems with procurement culture in Australia 

We believe that our procurement culture is much less willing to put Australia’s long term nation 
interests ahead of short term financial concerns than is the case in our major trading partners.  
 
As such, we express a note of caution that adding more layers of legal complexity may make 
procurement decision makers even less likely to choose the bidder that provides the “best 
value” to Australian taxpayers, rather than the one with the lowest price.  This is explored in 
great detail in our submission to the Joint Select Committee on Government Procurement, 
which recently tabled its report. 
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